




He also informed the Board that he had been invited to join the Board of Trustees for the 
Florida Black Chamber of Commerce. The Board congratulated him and endorsed his joining 
the leadership of that organization. 

4.) Informational Items 

Mr. Bailey informed the Board that the Palafox Pier Park project had been approved and 
would soon be underway. He also noted that the CRA would be working with Escambia 
County to improve the landscaping around the old City Courthouse and in some soon to be 
created public plazas around the County buildings. Some discussion ensued. 

Lt. Baldwin provided the Board with copies of a report of criminal activity within the DIB 
district over the past month. In reviewing that document, he noted that actions involving 
graffiti had been reclassified so that the department could better track the activity. He also 
informed the Board that the city had its first hurricane exercise the previous week. Some 
discussion ensued. 

5.) Committee Reports 

A.) Business Development Committee 
Mr. Lambert, Chairman of the Business Development Committee, asked the Board to 
consider issuing a RFP to seek establishment of a wireless broadband mesh network that 
would provide reliable data and voice service throughout downtown. At the request of the 
Board, Mr. Lambert explained the committee's process and reasoning in reaching this 
recommendation and request. Mr. Kimbrough also offered some additional explanation. 
Much discussion followed. A motion was duly made, seconded and unanimously 
approved to issue the RFP as requested by the Business Development Committee. 

B.) Housing Committee 
Ms. Ward, Chairwoman of the Housing Committee, gave an overview of the Leading 
Lenders Tour hosted by the DIB on April 27, 2006. She, along with Mr. Kimbrough, 
reviewed the day's schedule and the homes visited on the tour. She also noted the 
benefits that will fiow to the downtown and to downtown homebuyers as a result of 
greater understanding and knowledge of the downtown residential offerings and 
characteristics by mortgage lenders. Ms. Ward noted that the event had been a great 
success. 

6.) Old Business 

Mr. Lozier read the proposed changes to the DIB By-laws for a second time. After a short 
discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and unanimously approved to seek approval 
from City Council for the changes in the by-laws related to the length of continuous service 
that board members could have in any one office and changes to the committee structure. 
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